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Summary:-

Rule 15.1 of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedures Rules deals with the procedure in respect of occasions where decisions taken by the Executive are urgent and where the call-in procedure should not apply.  In such instances the Mayor must agree that the decision proposed is reasonable in the circumstances and should be treated as a matter of urgency.

The record of the decision and the Decision Notice needs to state that the decision is urgent and not subject to call-in Decisions which have been taken under the urgency provisions must be reported to the next available meeting of the Council together with the reasons for urgency.  

At the meeting of the Executive on 19 December 2002 (Minute EX.397/02 refers), the Executive published details of their draft Budget for 2003/04 which is the subject of consultation with a range of consultees, including all householders.  If a call-in had been received it would not have been possible to carry out this householder consultation within the Budget timetable available.  The Executive’s Budget proposals will, in any event, be submitted to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment as consultees.

Councillor Bloxham, Health and Wellbeing Portfolio Holder, made a decision on 27 November 2002 relating to the Leisuretime Externalisation Contract Conditions (Minute PF.30/02 refers).  The decision related to the contract requirement for the contractor to secure a bond in respect of service discontinuation and the difficulties being experienced by CLL in securing such a bond on the market.  In order for the contract to be let on 1 December 2002, Councillor Bloxham took the decision to include a clause allowing CLL until 31 January 2003 to complete a bond to the satisfaction of the Council or, in the event of a bond not being obtainable, the fee to be reduced by the anticipated value of the premium (£3,500).  If a call-in had been received it would not have been possible to let this contract on 1 December 2002.

It was agreed by the Mayor that the above decisions were urgent and should not be subject to call-in. 

Recommendation:-

That the position be noted.

Contact Officer:
Ian Dixon
Ext:
7033
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